
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

August 17, 1932 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado, met in 

regular session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering 

at roll call were Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hirons, Holcombe, 

Sievert, and President Hall. Councilman Roberts was absent. City 

Manager Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams, and City Clerk Tomlinson 

were present. 

 

The minutes of the regular meeting held August 3rd were read and 

approved. 

 

Credits on account of vacancies for water 

 

The matter of giving credit on account of vacancy, for water 

accounts, when two properties are on the same line, without 

separate shut offs, was brought up and discussed thoroughly by the 

Council. It was decided that it is impossible to give credit under 

the conditions set forth, without amending the ordinances of the 

City. 

 

City Manager Soderstrum stated that he had been offered $10,000 

City of Grand Junction Water bonds maturing in 1933, by the 

Colorado Nat'l. Bank, Mr. Soderstrum was requested to get price, 

and all information on the bonds and report back to the Council 

later. 

 

It was moved by Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman Bear 

that the meeting adjourn. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


